'—-_.—-_.—-_

) |
Il‘ Volume 28 —Issue1 ’i
) (
0 (
D (
) (
D (
0 (
||‘ (
0 (
) (
D (
0 (
0 (
) (
0 (
Il (
0 (
D (
D (
Il (
ILT:"’:"’:T:‘T:’T:T:T:T:T:‘T:T:T:T:T:T:T:"7:“':":7;




@ Mowogo Lodge 243

Chiefly Speaking

Dear Mowogo Lodge,

o

Springisintheair, and with the spring season comes our wonderful events offered to you! Among
these events are the Mowogo Lodge hosted Spring Fellowship and Pre-camp, and the section’s
Conclave.

Our LEC and volunteers have been working hard to bring you a wonderful Spring Fellowship. We
have a wonderful group of volunteers this year who all show avid dedication to their work. | would
like to thank those who make this event possible: Administration staff, Ceremonialists, Indian
Engineers, Service Staff, Kitchen Staff, our LEC, and every other member who provides crucial work
behind the curtains. Most importantly at Spring Fellowship | would like to thank our Elangomats.
Almost all of Spring Fellowship revolves around our Elangomats, and without them we couldn’t
hold an unmatched ordeal experience. Our Lodge revolves around all of our volunteers, and | want
to thank all of you!

Spring Fellowship is a wonderful time to share fellowship with others and provide service to one of
the best, if not the best, summer camp program in the nation. We are the Brotherhood of cheerful
service, and that is what we provide to the Northeast Georgia Council. Last year we had a recorded
total of 4,393 hours of service, but we can do better this year!!

During Spring Fellowship and this year, my request for you is to embrace the brotherhood that can
be shared. You may already have many great friends in the Order of the Arrow, but be social to
others too. Be the one to take the step and initiate that conversersation, and you may just find a
new friendship.

If you ever need, feel free to reach out to me. Thank you all for your dedication to our program, and |
can not wait to see you all at Spring Fellowship!!

Yours in Brotherhood,

Joseph McGahee

Lodge Chief

Email: lodge.chief@mowogo.org
Phone #:762-230-3472
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Membership

Membership has been going very well. We are at a collective 73% of elections scheduled for the
lodge. As of right now we have 167 elected youth as a lodge. Everything is pretty snazzy. We had our
February Elangomat training at Camp Woodruff. This training was merged with Machque chapter’s
day of Brotherhood. This also led to the introduction of several new brotherhood members out of
Machque chapter. The next training will be in April at Camp Rotary.

In addition to the Ordeal weekend happening at Spring Fellowship there is also an opportunity to
convert the brotherhood if you've been active in the OA for the last six months! This will take place
on the Friday night of Spring Fellowship. If you are converting please make sure that you check the
“converting to brotherhood” box on the sign up form on Mowogo.org. Also, please be ready with a
letter of intent for what you wish to do in the OA. There will be time to write these on Friday as well.
I’'m very excited for Spring Fellowship and | can’t wait to see all of you there! If you have any
questions please feel free to email me at lodge.vcm@mowogo.org. Other than that, | wish all of you
the most amazing peace, prosperity and wisdom.

P.S: Get Elangomat trained! All the cool kids are doingit.;)

Yours In Service,
Alex Sutter
lodge.vem@mowogo.org
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Indian Affairs

Brothers,

Indian Affairs has been extremely busy since Winter Banquet. We had an excellent turnout at Indian Winter.
Everyone enjoyed learning more about Indian Affairs and hanging out with each other. Our first Mowogo
Ring workday was installing a new permanent bridge that leads into the ring. Our next workday was February
4, we had 20 people show up ready to serve the lodge and get the ring ready for Spring Fellowship. We had
engineers come up and explain what to do and why to do it. Thanks to everyone who showed up the ringis
now back to functioning order. A new bridge was also placed inside the ring to help make the ring look and
perform better. | want to give a huge thanks to everyone who showed up to work that day.

Ifyou are interested in being a ceremonialist please contact me. It is never too late to get started in
ceremonies. We always need more ceremonialist. If you are interested please send me an email and | will get
back toyou as fastas possible.

Jayce Wiggs | Vice Chief of Indian Affairs
lodge.vcia@mowogo.org
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Communications ‘

I hope everyone has had an amazing last few months! Communications has been working very
hard behind the scenes. | encourage all of you to go look at our Social Media pages to stay up to
date on all things. We have recently been posting more. Look for me at Spring Fellowship as | will
be posting on our Instagram story updates from the event, maybe you can get featured!

,

Brothers,

Instagram : Mowogo243 &  mowogo243 A

Facebook: Mowogo Lodge 243
103 332 12

Yoursin BrOtherhOOd’ Posts Followers  Following

Elizabeth Brown MOW0G0243

. . . . Nonprofit organization
Vice Chief of Communications Mowogo Lodge 243

(22 WWW.Mow0go.0rg

Iodge.vcc@mowogo.org 1 48_53_0\; Scout Trail, Pendergrass, Georgia 30567

) Followed by lau.in.nih, alibamu179 and 70 others
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Administration

Hello Fellow Arrowmen,

We had a great turnout at our Machque Brotherhood Day with twenty-six membersin
attendance! Let’s be sure we congratulate our new brotherhood members when we get the
chance. The IA workday was a success with 19 of our Arrowmen from across Mowogo Lodge
helping fix up and repair our Mowogo ring for our upcoming events, especially Spring Fellowship
and Pre-Camp.

Spring Fellowship will be a great opportunity to meet our new candidates as well as to serve Camp
Rainey Mountain so if you have not signed up yet there is still time. | cannot wait to see everyone
there and be sure you check in when you get there! If anyone would like to volunteer to help out
with our check-in process or with anything throughout the weekend please let me know when you
check-in. I'm so excited and cannot wait to see you all at Spring Fellowship!

Yoursin Service,
Caroline Davis
lodge.vca@mowogo.org
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Greetings Mowogo Lodge,

I amincredibly excited for Spring Fellowship this year, not only do we have many new candidates
attending their ordeal, however we also have many new trading post items! Flannels and Vigil
Hats will be restocked and we will be introducinga NEW item, Mowogo Lodge belts! | invite you to
visit the trading post to check out the new items and all the other great items we offer.

There are also a few great items up for pre-order NOW on the lodge website. Act fast, because the
sales end soon! In order to celebrate Mowogo Lodge's 8oth Anniversary, we are releasing a
commemorative patch set paying homage to our classic lodge flaps. Pre-ordered sets can be
purchased as a full set, or individual lodge flap and dangle. Lodge flaps cost $5 and dangles are $3. 1
highly recommend pre-ordering the patches you would like as there will be a VERY limited
quantity available after pre-order sales are completed. Also, Conclave T-shirts are available for
purchase on the lodge website. Shirts up to 2XL in size are $12 and shirts larger than 2XL are $16.
More information on pre-orders and sales can be found in the Trading Post on the website.
Mowogo Lodge Trading Post:

https://mowogo.org/joom39/forms-and-links/event-registration/trading-post | look forward to
seeingall of you at Spring Fellowship!

Yours in Cheerful Service,
Aaron Sadowski

Vice Chief of Finance

Email: lodge.vcf@mowogo.org
Phone: 470-529-4600
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OnJanuary 14th, The Lodge held our annual Winter Banquet. We were able to reconnect with fellow Arrowmen
that we hadn’t seen since Pow Wow. When elected as the 2023 Chapter Chief | had a few goals already in mind,
from suggestions heard while serving as AGG’s Indian Affairs Vice Chief. Some of those goals include, being the
example for the other chapters in leadership and fellowship, reintroducing the Youth lead aspect to the Chapter,
and pushing for the youth to speak up, and suggest new brilliant ideas. During Covid, our chapter switched over
to Zoom, and now that itis a safer time, it’s the proper time to try and meet in person again. During the two
months| have served as Chapter Chief | have already witnessed many changes that have benefited the Chapter
greatly. Now with a solid leadership team, it is my goal to set precedents for the Chapter Chiefs to come. Currently
our leadership team is fully equipped for Indian Summer, and looking forward to holding the event for our lodge.
With the meetings we have already had, we have established the foundation for a great year ahead of us.

Elections Within AGG

Elections this year have been an educational experience for us all. When my Troop had an election, it took the
entire meeting, but thanks to some minor changes in our planning and executing stages, we are able to hold
elections in a meager 30 minutes! With the refreshed presentations, we currently have 17 elected candidates and
100% of units scheduled. Numbers that we haven’t seen as a chapter in quite some time. AGG is a rising star, we
aren’ta small group anymore. We are and hope to remain prepared for what this year holds for us.

Inshort, we are progressing together with proactive planning and forming a strong leadership example for the
future.

- Hayden Simpson, AGG Chapter Chief

agg.chief@mowogo.org

ettt | E—c ] | -E—t—sl




{\E&} Mowogo Lodge 243

Canantutlaga

Good day everyone,

I hope you are having an amazing March! Canantutlaga had a mini golf meeting recently with
some stark competition from our extremely skilled members, and on March 16th we will have a
candidate welcome event meeting with the new candidates to get to know them and show them
what our meetings would be like, as well as show what the OA is about.

I would like to try something new for arrow points so | created a word search! | hope you enjoy this

word search and have a great rest of your day.

Tommy Philips - Chapter Chief
can.chief@mowogo.org

Canantutlaga Word Search
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Japeechen

¢

Brothers,

After an amazing start to the 2023 year, the Japeechen Chapter is proud to say that the
momentum will keep going through the year! There are currently 47 elected candidates in our
district, and that number is expected to rise with the rest of our elections leading up to Pre-
Camp. A full Japeechen ceremonies team has been assembled, and is hard at work memorizing
lines in preparation for Spring Fellowship.

TheJapeechen Chapter is also proud to say that a member from our very own chapter, James
Chalmers, is working hard at planning the 2nd ever Section E6 Conclave, while working as the
Section Chief, and we are excited to get to see what is in store for us all. Our chapteris also
confirmed to be hosting the Etowah District Camporee, and will include a chapter day of service,
on November s5th, where all lodge OA members will be invited. I’'m looking forward to Spring
Fellowship and getting to share a day of cheerful service and fellowship with my brothers!

Yours in Brotherhood,

Sankalp Yeleti

Japeechen Chapter Chief
hiefi .
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Greetings from Jutaculla Mowogo!

Jutaculla has plunged into 2023 and it’s going to be an amazing year. First let me invite all of you to
come out to the Jutaculla Day of Service at Camp Rotary on Saturday April 1st. Registrationis up on
www.mowogo.org and we look forward to a cheerful day of service helping RangerJon prepare the
campground for the Spring/Summer/Fall camping season. We will be providing lunch and a
commemorative patch to the first 100 registered! We have had an amazing turn out helping with
Indian Affairs projects at Camp Rainey Mountain to prepare the ceremony rings for our 2023
Ordeal Candidates and preparing our two ceremony teams for Ordeal and Pre-Ordeal ceremonies.
We are excited about Conclave 2023 and look to help represent Mowogo in all its endeavors. Our
Chapter leaders are also looking to support our Membership program, having completed 100% of
our elections for those units with eligible candidates as well as attending the March 11th
Elangomat training. We have an outing event for our new members planned in April to welcome
them into the Chapter. Finally, we would like to offer a huge round of congratulations to Jutaculla
Eagle Scout and former Mowogo Ceremonialist and Turtle Clan Member Griffin DeFoor on his
appointment to the United States Military Academy at West Point where he will join the Class of
2027! Follow us on Instagram @)utaculla_Mowogo243.

Yours in Brotherhood,
EvanJohnson, Jutaculla Chapter Chief 2023
jut.chief@mowogo.org

) iutacull 243 : o
jutaculla_mowogo jutaculla_mowogo243
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Our chapter has had a greatyear so far! We have had amazingly fun meetings.
During our]January meeting we had an exciting time at Sparkles Roller Skating
Rink. For our second meeting we had a trvia and game night. Members spectacular
prizes like the Lodge’s favorite — Cheerwine.

Troop elections are going great this year. We have plenty of new inductees to
welcome into the chapter and the lodge. We are thrilled to have our newest
members complete there Ordeal this weekend. We look forward to many more at
Pre-camp and Fall Fellowship.

We have some newly trained Elangomats in the chapter and we look forward to
them putting their skills to use during the inductions this year. There are new
Brotherhood members in our chapter and we are hoping for more soon.

Earlier this month some of our chapter members were getting ready for National
Jamboree at Camp Rainey Mountain. Mowgo Lodge is well represented in our
Council’sJamboree Contingent.

We have a calendar of full of awesome activities coming up this year in Lau-in-nih
chapter.

Done forget to sign up for Conclave! It’s going to be at Camp Tukabatchee on April
14-16!

Yours in Cheerful Service
James Zona

Lau-in-nih Chapter Chief
lau.chief@mowogo.org

& !
.....
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We here at Machque Chapter are delighted to report a successful

Brotherhood Day event to kick off the year. Mrs. Laura Scott as Here is Thomas Payne, Parker Scott, myself
well as Mr. Chris Payne provided us with some excellent pictures (Mathew Monroe), and Evan Bryanserving on the

of the ceremony which are shown as follows: In this picture, we ceremonies team.
have Andrew Payne and David Stratton who served as Nemats :

With that being shown, itisimportant for us to mention that we
have also begun to form plans for the Mountain District, Spring
Camporee coming up in May. Hopefully by the next newsletter, we
will have some pictures of our camporee patches to include. We
look forward to this event, because it is the first time our chapter
has hosted a district camporee in a very longtime if not ever. As the
year progresses, we will also take partin as many service projects as
we can handle, so that the reputation and awareness of the Order
of the Arrow and Scoutingas a

wholerises in our local communities and spreads to any youth who
may be unaware of scouting. After our camporee event, | plan to
make arrangements to serve with Tri County Community College
as well as the Epworth Community Club in different community
projects and events. This could include anything from providing
staff members for recreational get togethers to leading trash clean
up projects throughout the local areas that these organizations
service.Next weekend, we at the Mountain District will also be
holding our Mountain District Awards Banquet, at which all of our
new ordeal candidates will be recognized for their election into the
Order. Our chapter is looking forward to this year with anticipation
and excitement, as we move towards many of the events that we
currently have in the making!

mch.chief@mowogo.org

This is animage of
one of the ordeal
members, Jordan

Harrison, receiving

his new brotherhood
sash.

And, In conjunction
with these images,
we also have a photo
of one of our unit
callout
ceremonies. Thisisa
picture of a callout
ceremony that was
held by Troop 101 of
the Mountain
District.
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Greetings Yona-Hi members!

Our first two months have been running pretty smoothly. Our last Chapter meeting was a ton of
funand we had a great turnout at the trampoline park in Gainesville. We have been inundated
with Troop elections and we are excited to welcome our newest Ordeal candidates at the Spring
Fellowship! We have a lot of fun things coming up and we would love for you to stop by for the
Chapter meetings! Be sure to follow us on Facebook and/or Instagram!

Yours in Service,

Krys Norberg - Chapter Chief
Molly Ginnel - Chapter Vice Chief of Service

https://www.facebook.com/people/Yona-Hi-Mowo0go-243/100064260115978/
https://www.instagram.com/yonahi_mowogo243/

yhi.chief@mowogo.org
i :
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Patch Trading
Patch collecting is a fun and rewarding hobby for Scouts of all ages. Whetheryou are a new to the OA ora

seasoned veteran, collecting patches is a great way to learn about and connect with the rich history and traditions
of our organization.

Each patch tells a story, representing a significant event, achievement, or aspect of Scouting. Displaying your
patches is a way to share your Scouting and OA journey with others. It can help inspire others to become involved
in our organization. There is always something new to learn and discover within the world of patch collecting.
One of the great things about collecting patches is that there is no one right way to do it. You can focus on
collecting patches from a particular era like the year you were born, location like our council, a camp, or your
district, an event like Conclaves, Jamborees, NOAC’s, camporees, etc. or a theme like your favorite animal, sport
teams, comic book characters or superheroes, etc. or by type like Council strips or OA flaps.

Collecting patches is a great way to meet other Scouts and make new friends, building lasting connections with
others who share their passion for Scouting. With so many different types of patches to collect the possibilities
are endless.

At Spring Fellowship Patch Trading will happen during the Cracker Barrels on Friday and Saturday. It’s a lot of fun
trading stories and the patches that go along with them. Bring out your dupes and let’s swap some cloth. Don’t
worry if you’re new to trading—we will show you the ropes and have some fun! You don’t have to have really old or
expensive items to trade. Here is a small sample of the recent issues | am willing to trade for:

2022 Ani-Gato-Gewi Indian Summer
2022 Yona-Hi Day of Service Hexagon
2020 & 2022 Camp Rainey Mountain
2019, 2021, & 2022 Alcovy Old timers Yule Logs
Chapter Patches, Unit Patches and neckerchiefs
2018 NOAC White Border 2 part Flap
Seeyou at the trading tables,
KevinJones

S | @—iel | S——
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The Silent Auction starts at 11:30 a.m. in conjunction with lunch in the
dining hall and ends promptly at 5:30 p.m. Scouting memorabilia will be
arranged on tables and have paper bid sheets that include the item
description and minimum bid with spaces for you to include your bid
and name. You and others may bid and outbid each other until the
auction ends. The high bidder should pay and pickup before ceremonies

begin.
¥ | i|-b:.l'=—:- .
al

The Live Auction should start at 9:30 p.m. during the cracker barrel.
Scouting treasures will be previewed on the big screen. During this lively
affair the auctioneer will solicit bids from you and your friends in a magical
cadence. Cash or cards accepted after the last item sells.
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‘ Max Sartain Broken Arrow Ceremony

Broken Arrow Ceremony for Brother Max Sartain
June 15,1936 —February 3, 2023
Mowogo Lodge ** Northeast Georgia Council, BSA
By Rusty Royston

Presented February 8,2023
Brother Max Sartain served Scouting as an adult for more than 60 years. He served as Scoutmaster for BSA Troop 152
sponsored by this church, Jones Chapel United Methodist Church, for more than 45 years. Itis the role of Scoutmaster
that is one that most directly impacts youth in the Boy Scouts of America program. Max had a number of Scouts that

earned the Eagle Scout rank under his guidance. His son, Greg, was his first Eagle Scout. While Scoutmaster, Max
completed many trainings as a Scout leader including Scouting’s premiere adult leader training Wood Badge that was
first developed by Lord Baden-Powell, the founder of the world Scouting movement. After stepping down as

Scoutmaster, Max continued to serve youth in his community by serving on the Troop Committee of BSA Troop 70 in

Franklin Springs, Georgia.

Max’s service to the Scouting program expanded beyond his local community. He served as a member of the Properties
Committee for the Northeast Georgia Council providing his expertise and service as a skilled mason and craftsman to
keep our council camps and properties updated and well maintained. Max and his sons built the great chimney,
fireplace and mantle in the 850-seat Dining Hall at Rainey Mountain where they placed a well disguised tribute to the
Order of the Arrow that serves a point of reflection for all of our members, old and new, to think about what service to
others means. Several years ago, Max and Ed Brown led the effort to reestablish a former campsite at Rainey Mountain
that had been in disuse and had fallen into disrepair. In recognition of Max’s service and leadership, the “Sartain”
campsite was named for him and, since then, each year hundreds of Scouts and Scouters from Northeast Georgia and
around the nation enjoy this space as they participate in their summer camp experience. Max and his son Greg also
built the first shower house at our council property Scoutland on Lake Lanier.

The Order of the Arrow program of the Boy Scouts of America is Scouting’s National Honor Society. Mowogo Lodge of
the Northeast Georgia Council is the local Order of the Arrow affiliate. Max loved this part of the Scouting program and
served the Northeast Georgia Council and its youth as a leader in the Order for many years. Among his many roles in
Scouting, Max served several years as the adult Order of the Arrow Adviser for the former Broad River district in
northeast Georgia while Scoutmaster. His dedication and leadership serving others was renown as evidenced by the
distinguished recognitions he received. In1984, Max was recognized with the Vigil Honor in Mowogo Lodge. Vigil
Honor members are recognized by their selfless service and leadership and only 1 in 50 current members may be chosen
each year. In 2002, in recognition of his continued dedication and service, Max was recognized with the
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Max Sartian Broken Arrow Ceremony
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Founders Award which only two members from each Order of the Arrow Lodge may be chosen each year.
In addition to his recognitions in the Order of the Arrow, Max was recognized by the Northeast Georgia Council with the
James E. West Fellowship award, the District Award of Merit, and the highest recognition a BSA council can bestow, the
Silver Beaver Award.

Of all these recognitions, there are a couple that stand out to me as very representative of Max’s spirit, his humor, his
humility, and his love of simple pleasures. When someone is recognized with the Vigil Honor, a name is chosen for them
from a native American language. Max was given the Delaware or Lenni-Lenape name “Woapink” which translates into

English as “Opossum.” When asked what his Vigil Honor name meant he would say with some excitement “O-possum”

and then would follow immediately with: “found on road dead!”

I believe the most telling of the recognitions dedicated to Max is one that most people do notsee as it is tucked into the
wood line behind the waterfront program area at Rainey Mountain. Many of his friends and fellow adult members of the
Order of the Arrow donated and built a very strong bridge over a creek that feeds the lake, the only bridge in camp with a
cover. The bridge has a small plaque on it with his Vigil Honor name and leads to the Fishing merit badge shelter there a
camp. Of all his lasting contributions to Scouting, our youth, and our properties, this bridge is a lasting tribute to his love

of fishing, his love of the Order of the Arrow, and his love and belief in the Scouting program. But it is the strength of the
bridge, the thoughtfulness behind its construction and existence, and the less than prominent location that symbolize
the spirit thatinfected all of us that had the privilege to know and love him. Many will enjoy that bridge, the campsite,
the masonry work in the dining hall and many other places he worked and the people he touched in his service and by hi:
leadership.
Monday night | received an email from Scott Sorrells, the current National Commissioner of the Boy Scouts of America,
when he had heard that Max had passed. He asked that | share this with you today:

“To my fellow Order of the Arrow Members of Mowogo Lodge, and friends of the Northeast Georgia Council. | was
saddened to hear that Max Sartain has “gone home” as we say in the Scouting family. | am sorry that my Scouting travels
will prevent me from joining you for the service. | can visualize the strong acknowledgement of his contribution to
Mowogo and Scouting by the presence of so many Scouts and Scouters in uniform. Itis an appropriate way to
acknowledge a lifetime of cheerful service.”
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Spring Fellowship

2023 Spring Fellowship

Friday
L ocation
G:00 p.m. Check-In Begins [ Elangomat Meeting Admin Porch
B:30 p.m. Ceramonias Start Caremaony Rings
B:30 p.m. Brotherhood Hikea Crinireg Hall Porch
10:30 p.mi. Member Meeting / Cracker Barral / Patch Trading | DNning Hall
11:00 p.m. Lights Oui Campsites

L zcation

7-20 a.m. Canidate Breakfast Area A
B:00 a.m. Breakfast Crinireg Hall
B-00 a.m. Canidates Start Work Campwide
800 a.m. Start Work Campwide
11:30 a.m. Lunch Crinirg Hall
11:30 a.m. Sikent Auction Dining Hall
12:30 p.m. Resums Work Campwide
4:00 p.m. Mew Member Orientation Crinirg Hall
5:00 p.m. Dinner Crinireg Hall
5:30 p.m. Silent Auction Ends Crinirg Hall
G:15 p.m. Ceramonias Start Caremaony Rings
B:15% p.m. Campfira Stewar Ampethaatre
B:45 p.m. Wigil Callout Stewart Ampethaatre
815 pm. Cracker Barmal'Patch Trading Crinireg Hall
830 p.m. Patch Auwclion Crinireg Hall
11:00 p.m. Lights Oui Campsites
L ocation
B:00 a.m. Breakfast Crinireg Hall
B:45 a.m. Scouts Own Service Crinireg Hall
815 am. Chapter Meetings Various Locations
10:00 &a.mi. Ledge Meeting Admin Porch
10:15 a.m. LEC Admin Building
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March17th—19th, 2023

Mowogo Lodge Members will have the same experience Spring Fellowship, March 17th —19th within
the Dining Hall as last year’s Pre-Camp and Pow Wow Fellowship’s. No more waiting in line, everyone
will still walk into the dining hall and take a seat, members serving themselves from serving dishes
already placed on the table (aka FAMILY STYLE) and the ability for everyone to enjoy maybe alittle
more of what you like versus having a portion of something that you do not like. We ask everyone to
please sit with your chapter, if you see the placards on the tables that indicate where your chapter
seating is located. If the placards are not out on the tables, please sit at a table of your choice.

As areminder, when yousit, there will be a cup, plate, eating utensils already there for you. On the
tables, there will be serving dishes, pitchers of beverages and food, placed on each table of 12 people.
Please go ahead and begin to serve your plate, PLEASE BEAWARE THAT THE SERVING DISHES ARE
FORTHE12 PEOPLE AT YOUR TABLE. Please be respectful and not take an initial large portion. Once

everyone has begun to enjoy their meal and if folks would like seconds, please look around at other

tables near you for serving bowls that might have some additional portions of food. If you cannot
locate any more food nearby, and there is a need at your table for more, please come back to the
serving line and we will be glad to provide some additional portions. Please eat what you serve
yourself, we would like for everyone to have enough of what they like!

Once you have concluded your meal, each member will be responsible for taking their own plate, cup
and eating utensils to the dish room area. Please also be aware that each table of 12 is responsible for
taking the serving bowls and utensils to the dish area as well. There will be trash cans located before
the drop off area for you to please discard any uneaten food, napkins, etc. Please utilize the silverware
chutes located under each window for your eating and serving utensils. Also, please check around you
and pick up anything you or somebody else might have dropped on the floor.
So we can always make things better, we look forward to any feedback!
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Spring Fellowship Menu

é

Friday March 17th —Cracker Barrel 10:30 pm Supper 5:00 pm

Loaded Nachos vuflth Salsa & Sour Cream Smoked St Louis Style Ribs w/ BBQ Sauce
House Made Chicken Tenders w/Sauce

Fresh Fruit - Apples, Bananas & Oranges Cole Slaw
Macaroni and Cheese
Saturday March 18th — Breakfast 8:00 am Baked Beans
Scrambled Eggs w/Cheese GarlicBBQ Bread
Bacon Fudge Cake w/Oreo Cream cheese Icing
Hash B,row“s Iced Tea & Lemonade
Grits
Buttermilk Biscuits/Gravy
Jelly/Butter Cracker Barrel 9:15 pm
Assorted Cereals—Cereal is located in bulk dispensers Assorted Meats and Cheeses
Fresh Fruit— Apples, Bananas & Oranges Cookies & Ice Cream
Milk/Orange Juice/Coffee Sliced Watermelon

-Juice will be located on tables, Milk is in Cartons by the Cereal

Brewed Coffee located at the coffee station
Sunday March 20th - Breakfast 8:00 am

Lunch 11:30 AM Pancakes
Deli Sliced Ham & Smoked Turkey Sausage
Assorted Bread - White/Brioche & Wheat Butter/Syrup

Assorted Condiments —Lettuce, Tomato, Pickles

Bacon, Mayonnaise, Spicy Brown & Prepared Mustard . . .
Assorted Cereals—Cereal is located in bulk dispensers
Sliced Cheddar & Provolone Cheeses P

Potato Chips Milk/Orange Juice/Coffee -
Iced Tea & Lemonade Juice will be located on tables, Milk is in Cartons by the cereal.

Fresh Fruit—Apples, Bananas & Oranges

Brewed Coffee located at the coffee station.

Please remember to send 2-3 people to set up your Chapters
tables, and have some Arrowmen stay back after the meal to
help clean up,
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